
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB 1709 

 Version:  ENGR 

 Request Number:   
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 Date: 3/28/2024 

 Impact:  Budget Neutral Reallocation of $3.05M in State Resources 

 

Research Analysis 

 

Engrossed Senate Bill 1709 transfers the Office of Client Advocacy and the Office of the State 

Long-Term Care Ombudsman within the Department of Human Services to the State Department 

of Health. 

 

Prepared By: Matthew Brenchley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 1709 transfers the Office of Client Advocacy and the Long-Term Care Ombudsman program 

from the Oklahoma Department of Human Services (OKDHS) to the Oklahoma State 

Department of Health (OSDH). Essentially, 60 FTE and the associated $3,053,000.00 in state 

appropriations for the programs will transfer from OKDHS to OSDH for a full fiscal year.  

 

 
 

Prepared By: Zach Lein, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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